EGERTON PARISH COUNCIL


The meeting of the Parish Council was held on Tuesday 10 January 2012
in the Committee Room of the Village Hall, Egerton at 8.00pm.

Present: Alison Richey (Chairman), Richard King (Vice Chair), Roger Harper Ambrose Oliver, Tim Oliver, Pat Parr, Bill Smyth, Richard Wall and Claire Finley (Clerk). 4 members of the public were also present.
1. Apologies: Peter Rawlinson, Geraldine Dyer (Ward Councillor)
2. Declarations of interest: None.
3. The minutes of the meeting on 6 December 2011: The minutes were approved and signed as a true record of proceedings. Proposed: Roger Harper; seconded: Tim Oliver
4. Matters Arising from 6 December 2011
a. Playground, Skatepark, Youth needs:  The clerk has had no response from Century so will continue to chase up the fixings for the skatepark.









Action:  Clerk 
b. Housing: 
Sanctuary Housing: Roger Harper reported that windows, doors, soffits and fascias have been installed. 
Older people’s accommodation in a “cluster” to serve several villages: The developers, Orbit, have been invited to attend the next meeting on 7 February with Jennifer Shaw of ABC.  
c. Welcome Pack:  Pat Parr would deliver to 7 Good Intent Cottages.   




Action: Pat Parr
d. Footpaths and stiles:  There was nothing to report this month. 
e. Winter gritting: The clerk had been in touch with KHS to ask if there were any special storage advice for the salt and will forward any when received. 








 Action:  Clerk
f. Parish Plan:  The first meeting of the Parish Plan committee has been set for 21 January.  In addition, the Village Hall Development committee is due to meet shortly. 
g. Crocken Hill Steps: Tony Filmer had not yet started these works. 
h. Elm Close Signage:  The clerk will continue to chase this up with ABC.



Action: Clerk
i. Cricket Pitch drainage: Bill Smyth and Tim Oliver reported that investigation of the drainage pipes had shown them to be damaged and full of tree roots from the 3 silver birch trees on the bank above.  It was agreed that the silver birches could be removed but that they should be replaced with something suitable which would help the stability of the bank.   The clerk will let Mike Steed know and Alison Richey asked Kath Hilder for her input.  Bill Smyth agreed to get quotes for the removal of the silver birches and to contact the householder at Spring Cottage as there is an Elder that also needs pruning.  Richard King proposed that the project be split into two so that the trees were removed and then something found to replace them.  Richard Wall proposed that planting a new tree could coincide with the Diamond jubilee.  These ideas were agreed. 








Action: Bill Smyth, Clerk  
j. Rural Fires:  Pat Parr offered to type up the list of fire hydrant locations that Tim Oliver had compiled. The councillors would decide how to disseminate the information once this had been done. 

Action: Pat Parr, All
k. Lower Paddock: A site meeting was held between Tim Oliver, Bill Smyth and Richard Hopkins to discuss the ant hills and the spoil.  It was agreed that Richard Hopkins should rotavate the paddock and it should be allowed to re-seed naturally and that David Northcroft should continue to remove stones from his pond spoil.   Ben Hope would be contacted as there would be no sheep grazing available until the grass had grown back. 
Bill Smyth agreed to speak to Richard Hopkins and Ben Hope. 
Lois Tilden suggested that the clerk check the dates of the lease.  
Action: Bill Smyth, Clerk
l. Trees:  Tim Oliver and Pat Parr agreed to meet with Kath Hilder regarding the list of trees on the protection list and that this would be forwarded to Mike Steed, for his input.



 Action: Tim Oliver, Pat Parr

m. The George: Bill Smyth reported he had spoken to the landlord who had agreed that work deemed necessary by Alison Cummings of ABC would be completed by 31 March. 
5. Correspondence (emailed or circulated to all Councillors or both unless otherwise stated)
Action:

ABC Faster Broadband Registration emailed 4/1 – The clerk would forward to Lois Tilden for distribution via the Neighbourhood Watch list. 






  
Action: Clerk, Lois Tilden
For noting:

KHS Highway Tracker Survey emailed 12/12 – Bill & Pat only

Top Travel reply letter re Bus 523 12/12

ABC mini PAG 1 meeting 7 Feb emailed 14/12 – Geraldine Dyer to attend

ABC Waste Tender info emailed 20/12

Rural News edition 110 emailed 20/12

ABC Leaders announcement emailed 20/12

Sustainable Communities Act, Leiston-cum-Sizewell Town Council update, emailed 3/1

Police Parish 8 Feb meeting, emailed 4/1 – Lois Tilden only

CPRE e-newsletter, emailed 9/1

SE Coast Ambulance service open day 31 Jan, emailed 9/1

Clerks & Councils Direct Magazine January edition

ABC Sustainable Design & Construction – Lois Tilden only

ABC Housing Newsletter Winter edition

English Rural Housing Association newsletter winter edition

CPRE/NALC Planning Explained booklet

Oast to Coast Magazine Winter edition

6.  Accounts
Income
:




£

SE Power Networks wayleave


46.88

SE Power Networks wayleave
 

3.45
Expenditure:




£

Bill Smyth Salt bin reimburse


120.00

Clerk reimburse telephone


25.00

Clerk reimburse KALC lunch P Rawlinson

10.00

Clerk Salary




630.05

HMRC





13.38

Approval of the accounts for the month, for cheques to be signed: Proposed: Bill Smyth Seconded: Roger Harper
Donation: It was agreed that the Parish Council would make a £300 donation to the Telecottage in lieu of the clerk using the Telecottage’s office space on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Proposed: Bill Smyth; seconded Richard Wall.  

7. Public Discussion:  
The chairman closed the meeting for public discussion at 8.56 and re-opened it at 9pm.

8. Planning
Planning Applications submitted to Ashford Borough Council this month for Egerton Parish Council to consider and decisions recently taken by ABC to be noted, details of which may be accessed on line at:  http://www.ashford.gov.uk/online_planning/    Individuals may also register via the website with ABC to receive regular alerts of new applications and decisions.
New:

	11/01423/AS

Full Planning Permission
	5 Old School Court, Rock Hill Rd

Garden room extension and replacement porch
	EPC supported this application


Decided by ABC:
	11/01225/AS

Cert. of Lawful Use
	Land west of Clark Hill Farm, Bedlam Lane

Change of use of the land for the operation of a model aeroplane flying club, the stationing of a caravan and the erection of a mower shed.
	Permitted.


9. AOB
Hedge cutting: Pat Parr reported that the hedges on the south side of New Road, between Stone and Green Hill going towards Pluckley had not been cut.  Tim Oliver thought the landowner was Tommy Downs of Harts Hill.  The clerk will contact the clerk at Charing to see if contact can be made.  





Action: Clerk
Diamond jubilee street party:  Alison Richey reported that the committee organising the celebrations for the diamond jubilee had proposed shutting The Street for this event between 1pm and 7pm with the street party 3pm to 5pm.  The Parish Council supported this idea and Richard King suggested the clerk could apply to KHS for the permit.  It was felt that the committee should put a letter through the door of those affected. 
Newsletter: Alison Richey asked councillors to consider items for a potential newsletter, such as the Fete, Jubilee, Broadband speed etc.  










 Action: All
Potholes:  Pat Parr would log the pothole along the Mundy Bois Road and another on New Road noticed by Bill Smyth.  












Action: Bill Smyth
The meeting closed at 9.15pm.  Next meeting is Tuesday 7 February.
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